

August 25 , 2025 EYHA Mavericks Board Meeting



Attendance	President -Brian Terrell MAVS -Jim Schwinne and Joey Reectenwald VP -Aaron Pinion Travel Coordinator -Mark Syvert Director - Jeremy Ross Volunteer Coordinator -Howard Rudolph Select Coordinator -Ryan Utt Fundraising Coordinator -Kelli Ensman Treasurer -Ryan Mathews Jersey Coordinator -Mary Stucke/Nikki Yoder Secretary -Maddie Hamilton Scheduler/Reg -Jodie Robinson Social Media Coordinator -Dominic Sanzone
President, Brian	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • RFID- Trying to get out of the contract • Next meeting 9/22 6:30
VP, Aaron	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • MCHL, chaotic but worked teams were happy
Maddie, Secretary	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Minutes approved by Brian & Mary
Jeremy Ross, Director of Hockey Operations	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • One of the 8U select teams has 3 voids, Mark and Darcy will be used to find appropriate players to fill the voids.
Ryan, Treasurer	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • \$272,000 in the account <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ all bills paid • Working with Newark on some ice time payments <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Requested Gen. Liability, it's covered by USA Hockey • Proposed adding theft insurance coverage \$300/year • Brian motion, Aaron seconded • In favor- 10 Opposed- 0 • Suggested breaking treasurer duties into 2 jobs for next season <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Mary offered to assist this season
Jim, MAVS Rep	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • 32 players signed, biggest roster • Home opener 9/12 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Aaron would like to see every EYHA team represented at the game • Preseason v. OU & Denison <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ using it to experience the talent gap between the two levels • Joey is looking for an attorney <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Mary mentioned the attorney used for our CoB & Guidelines • Billets- 17 are housed, always looking for more. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ There are currently 9 billet families, multiple families have 2+ players • 2 apartments of players, still need some beds & couches <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Furniture drive, need table & chairs, couple dressers (x2), and a desk (possibly) • Mavs contract- meeting next week to finalize, most likely 1 yr term
Jodie,	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Working on Henry Dill

Scheduler/ Registrar	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Ice is basically squared away • USA Hockey rosters are almost done • Crossbar rosters- will leave private, until there becomes an issue
Mark Travel Coordinator	Absent
Ryan, Select Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tryouts went well
Dominic, Social Media Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Everything running well
Howard, Volunteer Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Mavs games volunteer needs TBA • Yoder's team is volunteering the home opener • Photographer- going with photographer proposed last month <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Looking for end of October for scheduling • Howard is hosting a Google Meet managers meeting Wednesday night <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ He'll mention fundraising needs
Nikki and Mary, Jersey/Spirit Wear Co-Coord	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Select order is in, expected to ship 10/1 • Try-on went well • Several Warm-ups with sizing issues <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ They have been sent to be inspected and figure out how costs will be split. • Glove order- everything is closed. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Waiting to hear back on issues and turnaround. ◦ Nikki will update managers. • 53 were ordered. • Pop-up shop w/ Apple Orchard-waiting to hear from Katie. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Considering a pre-order for baseball hats. • Nikki asked about a central repository of board documents. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Suggested a Google Drive. ◦ Crossbar has the ability for Admin to view private docs. ◦ Nikki & Maddie will meet on it.
Kelli Fundraising Coordinator	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Vertical Raise- \$14k+, behind last year's numbers <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ 2 teams have 0 participation, 59 registered participants ◦ It has been extended to 9/3 • Silent Auction- Still need donations, up until 9/26 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Teams have the option of making a team basket or \$250 buyout • Sports sweepstakes- https://goboostershot.com/fundraising/#sportsfantasy <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Kelli is looking into it for more information • Darcy's Skate-a-thon- 12/30, Mary suggested a save the date before November • Ricart Jersey Co- percentage donation of jersey blanket & reversible jacket sales, Kelli still needs to reach out to Jason to talk numbers • CBJ 50/50- Between volunteers and only getting 25% of the 50/50 of one game <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ plus volunteer multiple games without any money coming back to EYHA
New Business	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Nikki- Coaches' closet is a mess, she'd like to organize and purge <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ◦ Might donate jerseys to Ricart for blankets to the homeless • Leftover bags are free to a good home • Nikki & Maddie will discuss best options for a central repository of EYHA

	<p>documents.</p>
--	-------------------

- It'll most likely be a Google drive controlled by the President.